November 14, 2006

Jan Wiegman, PE

Sebago Technics

One Chabot Street

Westbrook, ME 04098

RE: Site Plan Review:

1071 Brighton Ave.





University Credit Union Bank & Drive-through 

Application # 2006-0221; CBL 274 D016001

Dear Mr. Wiegman,

I refer to the Site Plan Review Application for a proposed credit union facility with a drive-through located on corner of Brighton Avenue and Taft Street, as submitted on November 7, 2006.

The various departments are reviewing the proposal and any comments will be forwarded to you. There are a number of issues that need to be addressed prior to consideration at December 12th Planning Board Workshop: 

Zoning:

a) Zoning analysis has to be submitted

b) Show the other corner lot building on Taft Street. The proposed building cannot be no further back than the building on each side of the building. 

c) Need a structural plan

d) Show the imperious surface ratio. It cannot be more than 80% impervious

e) There is a minimum setback of ten (10) feet for the B2 zone; the north side of the building (Taft side) is not meeting the minimum setback (5' instead of 10' shown). 

f) Need to show the averaging setback

g) Please address Section 14-183 (a)(6)(c) of the Land Use Code. 

Architectural Design:

a) Need full set of the building elevations (including floor plans) instead of the reduced copies to due a complete review of the design.

b) What is being proposed for exterior materials, please submit a narrative addressing these and/or submit samples.

c) Show building height on the elevations plans. 

Fire Department:

a) Show location of fire hydrants, existing and proposed within 500’

Landscaping:

a) More landscaping needs to be proposed on the bump outs and islands. 

b) Please refer to the City of Portland’s Technical and Design Standards and Guidelines, Section VI, 5.4 (Industrial and Commercial Development) and 7 (Buffering of Contrasting Land Use).

Miscellaneous Items:

a) What is being proposed for solid waste collection?

b) Submit an estimate of the time period required for completion of the development. 

c) Need to submit evidence of financial and technical capability to undertake and complete the development including a letter from a responsible financial institution stating that it has reviewed the planned development and would seriously consider financing it when it approved.

d) Turn off the ‘existing conditions’ layer on the site plan; the site plan is too busy and hard to read.

Please submit the information at your earliest convenience. If you have any questions please do not hesitate to call me on (207) 756-8083 or at shukriaw@portlandmaine.gov.

Sincerely,

Shukria Wiar

Planner

Cc  
Barbara Barhydt, Interim Development Review Manager 
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